St. Frances Cabrini

3201 East Presidio Rd, Tucson Arizona 85716

Welcome to our Parish Community!

Parish Office: 520-326-7670 | Fax 520-881-8480 Web Site www.cabrinitucson.org

Parish Office Hours:

Mon., Tues., Wed. & Fri., 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Thurs., 9:00 a.m. to noon Closed Sat. & Sun. Please note: To help keep you and our staff safer, please wear a mask if you come in person to our parish office.

Members of our St. Vincent de Paul Society are available at 881-3075 from 8:00 to 11:00 a.m. on weekdays. Call that number if you need a food box or other practical assistance.



St. Frances Cabrini, born in Italy in 1850, founded the Missionary Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. She immigrated to New York in 1887 to assist Catholic immigrants, died in 1917 and was the first American citizen to be canonized.



Nov. 22, 2020 33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time *Happy Thanksgiving*

Parish Staff

Pastor: Rev. Jens-Peter (Jay) Jensen, Jr.

frjay5101@yahoo.com

Deacon: Rev. Mr. Charles (Charlie) Gallegos, Pastoral Associate, RCIA, Marriage & Baptism Preparations — eldiacono64@gmail.com

Office Manager: Connie Bracamonte cbracamonte@diocesetucson.org

Director of Faith Formation (grades 2-12):

Tom Baca (520) 344-7254 tbaca@diocesetucson.org

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (age 3—1st grade):

Monica Bujak (520) 320-9287

saguaro66@gmail.com, use Cabrini CGS in subject line

and

Susan Marsala (520) 232-4356; scmarsala@gmail.com Liturgical Ministry Scheduling: Joyce Evans (520) 780-0693; jevans5549@cox.net

Bulletin Editor/Office Volunteer: Eileen Godollei

cabrini1962@aol.com



THE SHEPHERD KING

The job of shepherd and the job of king couldn't be more different from each other. Shepherds are on the lowest rung of society, kings are at the top. But God says, through the prophet Ezekiel, that the Messiah will lead in a way very different from earthly authorities who lord it over their people and cause harm with their poor leadership.

Our King takes on the job himself. Christ, like a shepherd, will give rest, seek out the lost, bring back the strayed and scattered ones. He will heal the wounded and bind up the injured. He does not delegate, but will "shepherd them rightly." We have a king who cares for us and who is not afraid to "judge between one sheep and another" (Ezekiel 34:17).

Copyright J.S. Paluch Inc.

HAPPY THANKSGIVING TO EVERYONE!
IN SPITE OF OUR TROUBLES, WE STILL HAVE
SO MUCH TO BE GRATEFUL FOR,
SO LET US GIVE THANKS TO CHRIST OUR KING.
THANK THOSE YOU LOVE, TOO,
FOR BEING THERE FOR YOU.

READINGS FOR THE WEEK

Monday: Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5; Ps 24:1bc-4ab, 5-6;

Lk 21:1-4

Tuesday: Rv 14:14-19; Ps 96:10-13; Lk 21:5-11 Wednesday: Rv 15:1-4; Ps 98:1-3ab, 7-9; Lk 21:12-19 Thursday: Rv 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a; Ps 100:1b-5;

Lk 21:20-28

<u>Thanksgiving Day (suggested):</u> Sir 50:22-24; Ps 145:2-11; 1 Cor 1:3-9;

Lk 17:11-19

Friday: Rv 20:1-4, 11 — 21:2; Ps 84:3-6a, 8a;

Lk 21:29-33

Saturday: Rv 22:1-7; Ps 95:1-7ab; Lk 21:34-36

Sunday: Is 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7;

Ps 80:2-3, 15-16, 18-19; 1 Cor 1:3-9;

Mk 13:33-37

Our Current Schedule of Services:

5:00 p.m. Sat. — Drive-Through Communion
Distribution in West Parking Lot (recommended for those who must avoid indoor public gatherings or who wish to do so, or those who cannot wear a mask)
— Fr. Jay Jensen

8:30 Sun. — Mass (recommended for parents attending with children and for healthy younger adults) — Fr. Martin Barnum

10:30 Sun. — Mass (recommended for those 65 and older, to avoid contact with younger persons, who are more likely to be asymptomatic if they have the COVID-19 virus) — Fr. Martin Barnum

Coming to Mass:

In this phase of re-opening, we are trying to minimize physical contact to avoid spreading the COVID-19 virus, in case anyone in our congregation has it without showing symptoms. (If you do feel ill, please stay home and call your doctor!) Please wear a mask. Please allow a Hospitality Minister to find you a seat, so that we can have proper physical distancing.

Holy Communion will be distributed by Eucharistic Ministers from rows that will be intentionally left unoccupied between rows where people will be seated. Baskets for contributions will be at the two open exits, to avoid passing them.

Confessions: To arrange for the Sacrament of Penance (Confession), call the parish office. Fr. Jay will take appointments for Confession on Thursday mornings between 9:00 and noon and on Fridays from 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m.

TODAY'S READINGS

First Reading — I will rescue my scattered sheep (Ezekiel 34:11-12, 15-17).

Psalm — The Lord is my shepherd; there is nothing I shall want (Psalm 23).



Second Reading — As in Adam all die, so too in Christ all shall be brought to life (1 Corinthians 15:20-26, 28).

Gospel — Whatever you did to the least ones, you did to me (Matthew 25:31-46).

2020-2021 FINANCIAL REPORT

Collection Total for 11/15/2020: \$3,288

WE SO APPRECIATE ANY CONTRIBUTIONS YOU CAN BRING TO THE MASS OR COMMUNION DISTRIBU-TION OR THAT YOU MAIL IN. OR YOU MAY CONTRIB-**UTE ON-LINE. INSTRUCTIONS:**

- Go to www.diocestucson.org.
- Scroll down to the "Provide Hope" /"Helping Our Parishes Endure" graphic and click where it says Click Here to Donate." (A direct link is https:// app.mobilecause.com/form/ZXM8yQ?vid=6bbiy)
- 3. Select our parish from the drop-down menu. You can choose from options to select a custom or standard amount and make either recurring payments or a one-time payment, and then complete the credit card information requested and click "Donate." If you have trouble, call the parish office and Connie or Eileen will walk you through the process.



Nov. 21ST— Nov.29TH

5:00 PM Sat.

- People of the Parish

Sun. 8:30 AM

- Otilia & Anton Bacher††

10:30 AM

- Terry McNeeset

- Lola Higuerat,

Tony Higuera† and Norma Laguna†

Wed. 8:00 AM

- Terry McNeeset

Thu. 8:00 AM

- Carmen Amado Acevedo†

Sat. 5:00 PM - Salvador & Olga Lopeztt - Lola Higuera & Tony Higueratt

Sun. 8:30 AM

- People of the Parish

10:30 AM

- Betty Devine†



Fr. Martin Barnum is currently presiding at the Sunday Masses. Fr. Jay Jensen will say the other Masses in private (due to his pre existing health conditions, he is more vulnerable to serious illness if he were to contract the COVID-19 virus). In either case, Masses will be offered for the above Intentions. We invite you also to pray for these people.

To arrange for a bulletin ad, contact Claudia Borders at 1-800-231-0805 or bordersc@jspaluch.com.

CHRISTMAS POINSETTIAS

It is time to order poinsettias for Christmas. This is a fund-raiser for our parish. Your contribution both supports our church and provides us with a beautiful altar area for Christmas. The donation



is \$15.00 each; make checks payable to St. Frances Cabrini Parish. We sent order forms to everyone on our parish email distribution list. The order form provides a way to donate the poinsettia in honor or memory of someone and ensures that your donation is included in your yearly contribution statement (or allows you to request a receipt, if you are not a registered parish member). If you did not get an order form or are unable to print it, we will be glad to mail you one if you call our office (326-7670) and request it.

ST. FRANCES CABRINI **GIVING TREE 2020**

We will continue our tradition of having a giving spirit by collecting gift cards for people in our parish who are experiencing a tough time



financially during the holiday season. If you can help, it will be greatly appreciated. A Giving Tree Box will be in the church beginning Nov. 22 to collect your donated gift cards. Beginning Nov. 21, you may also drop them in the collection baskets at the Saturday drive-through Communion Service or the Sunday Masses. Please put the card(s) in an envelope and boldly write CABRINI GIVING TREE on the front. Don't forget to write the amount of each card on it. If you have a question or suggestion, call Mary Lou at 488-3213. Thank you for your help!

If you would like the card(s) included in your yearly contribution statement, please put your name and the value of the donated card(s) on a piece of paper inside the envelope. If you are not a registered member and would like a receipt, please put your name, address, and the value of the donated card(s) on a piece of paper in the envelope.

DO GOOD AND GET A TAX CREDIT TOO ...

Did you know? Your financial contributions to the St. Vincent de Paul Conference at St. Frances Cabrini may be claimed as a tax credit to offset your state tax liability on your Arizona tax



return: Up to \$400 for single/head of household filers, \$800 for married couples. Simply complete AZ form 131 and include the 5-digit code 20768. Additional information may be found in AZ Publication 710 at azdor.gov. Questions? Call SVdeP member Terry Madden at 325-7109. Thank you for your continued support in helping us to help our neighbors in need.

INFORMATION PAGE

BULLETIN FOR SUNDAY, November 22, 2020 BULLETIN NUMBER 517000

ST. FRANCES CABRINI PARISH 3201 E. PRESIDIO RD. TUCSON, AZ 85716

PHONE NUMBER 520-326-7670

CONTACT PERSON: EILEEN GODOLLEI

EMAIL ADDRESS: cabrini1962@aol.com

NUMBER OF PAGES IN BULLETIN: 3 TO PRINT PRODUCED BY ME,

PLUS THIS UNPRINTED INFO PAGE, PLUS AD PAGE

SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS:

PLEASE SEND US 50 PAPER COPIES OF THE BULLETIN THIS WEEK. WE HAVE DECIDED NOT TO DISTRIBUTE THEM IN CHURCH YET, TO MINIMIZE CONTAGION.

THANK YOU VERY MUCH.